
October 24, 2023 
 
 The Cedar County Commissioners met in the Boardroom of the Cedar County Courthouse at 8:30 am 
and the meeting was called to order as advertised, with David McGregor, Dick Donner and Craig Bartels 
answering roll call. Also, present was County Clerk representative Jessica Schmit. Chairman McGregor stated 
the open meetings laws are posted on the wall for public inspection.  
  Motion was made by Donner and seconded by McGregor to approve the agenda. Motion carried with a 
3 to 0 vote. Motion was made by Donner and seconded by McGregor to approve the minutes from the last 
meeting. Motion carried with a 3 to 0 vote.  
 Road Superintendent Carla Schmidt updated the board on the asphalt and box culvert projects.  The Bow 
Valley road is complete except for seeding.  Crews are currently working on the shoulders on the bottom road.  
Hartington project will hopefully be able to start next week.  Floor of the Morten box culvert is poured and they 
are preparing walls now.  NIRMA will be here later this week to perform shop and sign audits.  Carla then 
presented the board with their respective bridge inspection reports and noted those requiring immediate 
attention. 
 Chairman McGregor updated the board on the old tower and building site.  The old building has been 
demolished and is being hauled to the landfill at Jackson, NE.  Gubbels salvage has been hired to clean up the 
tower once it is dropped. 
 Veterans Service Officer Scott Stanton requested approval for Don Dendinger to serve on the Veterans 
Service Committee.  Motion for the approval was made by Bartels and seconded by Donner.  Motion carried 
with a 3 to 0 vote. 
 Jessica Schmit presented information to the board from NACO regarding Operation Green Light to 
show support for veterans by lighting our courthouse green from November 6-12.  Motion was made by 
McGregor and seconded by Bartels to approve the resolution to participate in Operation Green Light.  Motion 
carried with a 3 to 0 vote.  Jessica will coordinate with buildings and grounds manager Pat Reineke. 
 County assessor Becky Dresden presented tax corrections to the board for parcels 6435, 5494, and 
6415.00.  Motion to accept the tax corrections as presented was made by Bartels and seconded by Donner.  
Motion carried with a 3 to 0 vote. 
 Zoning Administrator, Tim Gobel presented the following building permits: Anthony Hall 70x96 
machine shed, Brian Pinkelman deck enclosure, Brunswick State Bank remodel and 36x25 addition, Horvath 
Communications 295’ self-supporting tower. 
 With no further business or agenda items, motion was made by McGregor, seconded by Bartels to 
adjourn the meeting. 
  
 
ATTEST:  ___________________________  APPROVED: _______________________________  
  Jessica Schmit, County Clerk Staff  David McGregor, Board Chairman 


